 COUNCIL MEETING
CITY OF LUVERNE

October 8, 2018

The City of Luverne Council met in regular session on October 8, 2018 at 5:30 p.m., in the City Hall Building. The following members were present:

Mayor Ed Beasley
Charlie Johnson, Councilman
Kip Smith, Councilman 

Kathy Smyth, Councilwoman
Elliott Jones, Councilman 

Eddie Billings, Councilman
Morris Tate, Engineer

Mike Jones, Attorney 

Margie Gomillion, Clerk

W.A. Neal, Building Inspector

Michelle Royals, Engineer

Mike Johnson, Chief


Matt Hutcheson, Editor
 

Mayor Beasley called the meeting to order. The mayor called on Mike Jones to lead the pledge of allegiance to the flag and to say a prayer. 
The mayor called for the approval of the minutes of September 24, 2018. Councilman Billings made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Councilman Smith seconded the motion and the vote was unanimously approved.

Mike Jones reported he was sent a proposed amendment to the Verizon Lease. Mr. Jones stated he gave Mr. Tate a copy of the proposed amendment to look over and they will get together on this matter.
Mayor Beasley called on Mr. Tate to speak. Mr. Tate reported the Water Board met this afternoon and toured the lagoon. The water and sewer rates were increased in January 2017 but was so far behind in revenue the Water Board knew it could not catch up all at one time. Mr. Tate stated in 2017 the difference between the revenue and the expenditures in the Water and Sewer Department were running around $100,000. The rate increase in 2017 brought in around $70,000 of revenue and still left a short-fall of around $30,000. Mr. Tate stated the Water Board asked him to look at the rates again and he presented the board with new proposed rates. The Water Board approved the new rates to become effective January 2019. The new water and sewer rates are as follows:
Residential
0-2,000 gal $13.00

Over 2,000 gal $1.95 per 1,000

Commerical
0-2,000 gal $13.00

Over 2,000 gal $2.25 per 1,000

Industrial
0-2,000 gal $13.00

Over 2,000 gal $2.38 per 1,000

Sewer rates as follows:

Residential
0-3,000 gal $15.00

Over 3,000 gal $2.35 per 1,000

Commercial
0-5,000 gal $34.00

Over 5,000 gal $2.45 per 1,000

The mayor called on the city clerk for the administrative report. Routine work was performed. 

Mayor Beasley called on the Chief for the police report. Chief Johnson stated everything was running smooth with the police department.  The chief reported he had just left the briefing on the storm. There will be another briefing at 10:30 in the morning. Mayor Beasley stated Councilman Jones is not present tonight because he is at weather meetings. The council approved the mayor to make the decision of whether to shut down City Hall Wednesday due to the weather. Chief Johnson discussed shutting down emergency response vehicles at a certain sustained wind. The chief stated the Governor declared a State of Emergency earlier today.
Mr. Neal reported there was a structure fire in Rutledge last Wednesday. The fire department has accepted a surplus truck from the Alabama Forestry Commission. The only cost will be the liability insurance. The fire department will paint the unit white. After one year in service the title will be transferred to the LVFD or city. Mr. Neal stated he approved a new sign for Walgreens formally known as Rite Aid. Mr. Neal reported he served a summons to Mrs. Evans’ son at 44 E. 1st Street.
The mayor reported Mr. Wiley Lott with Southeast Alabama Gas presented a check to the city and Mrs. Snellgrove a couple of weeks ago. The city and county split an $11,000 check with each receiving $5,500 for Economic Development Community Enhancement.
Councilwoman Smyth asked about the progress of the cleanup for the Oxford building. After some discussion, Mr. Jones stated he would check on this.

Councilwoman Smyth stated she had a verbal offer for the 61 on Main building but has not received anything in writing to bring to the council.

Councilman Billings made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Councilman Johnson seconded the motion.
Meeting was adjourned.

